March 15, 1944. Mr. J. D. Turner, President, Rotary Club, Independence, Kansas. Dear Joe: I find that I will be able to speak to your Rotary Club basketball banquet on March 31. Somewhere in the back of my mind I have a vague recollection of your asking me to speak to the high school. I wouldn't necessarily care to do this, but I want to keep my dates straight, so I am writing you asking about it. Please don't make a date for me if you haven't planned it that way. Also, please tell me what time the banquet will be. Give me all the details, Joe, and I will be there and do the best I can for you. With all good wishes, I am Rotarily yours, President.